MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 12, 2009

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council was held on August 12, 2009 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Michael D. Miscoe, President


Timothy Walters
P. Scott Moore




Dan Rullo, Solicitor
Robert Vogel




Harry Huzsek, Superintendent
Richard Stern




Denise J. Miller, Police Chief
Charles McCauley





Patricia Dewar
Barry S. Lichty, Mayor

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Manager/Secretary
Dean Snyder, Zoning Officer

Visitors – Sean Isgan, Ken Helsel, Lee Nearhoof, Ron Schirf, Carl Chapman, Jerry Mostoller, David and Kim Hufnagel, Ronald Petrina, Forrest Schucker, Paul Cornez, James Lyons, Bruce Siwy, Steve and Rene Straka, Reggie Musser, Robert Hanson, and Tom O’Toole.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00P.M. by Michael Miscoe, Council President.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

 1.
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting Held on June 24, 2009 - Miscoe asked for additions and/or corrections.  There being none, Moore moved and Vogel seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.  All ayes, motion carried.

Approve the Minutes of the Meeting Held on July 8, 2009 - Miscoe asked for additions and/or corrections.  There being none, Moore moved and Stern seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.  All ayes, motion carried.


Approve the Minutes of the Meeting Held on July 22, 2009 – Miscoe asked for additions and/or corrections.  Stern noted on Page 1, Section 3, Item 1 should read as follows:  Vogel made a motion to authorize Attorney Rullo to forward the proposed letter requesting all the drawings that they produced in auto cad format to GAI Consultants.  Stern moved and Moore seconded to approve the minutes with the corrections made.  All ayes, motion carried.
 2.
Financial Reports – Moore made a motion to approve the Finance Committee’s recommendation to approve the Borough’s Financial Reports, including the amendments to the List of Bills Report and to pay the outstanding bills and to only remit payment to GAI Consultants, in the amount of $16,936.53.  Dewar seconded the motion.  

Moore stated that the bill from Howard Concrete Pumping Co., Inc., in the amount of $266,632.00, did not reflect a retainage and is requesting that Sean Isgan from CME Engineering verify as to whether or not the contract specified a retainage to be deducted.  Moore made a motion to authorize payment after verification of the Howard Concrete Pumping Co., Inc. invoice.  Dewar seconded the motion. All ayes, motion carried.  
Moore made a motion to approve the Finance Committee’s recommendation to approve the Water Works Financial Reports and to pay the outstanding bills.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Dewar made a motion to approve the Finance Committee’s recommendation to approve the Sewer Financial Reports, and to pay the outstanding bills.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

Dewar made a motion to approve the Finance Committee’s recommendation to approve the Summary of Account Balance Report as presented.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

Moore made a motion to authorize the Borough Manager to transfer $290,908.73 from the PNC Bank Line of Credit to pay the invoices from Howard Concrete Pumping Co., Inc., approved invoices from GAI Consultants, and invoices from CME Engineering.  Dewar seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried. 

 3.  
Welcome Visitors - Sean Isgan, Ken Helsel, Lee Nearhoof, Ron Schirf, Carl Chapman, Jerry Mostoller, David and Kim Hufnagel, Ronald Petrina, Forrest Schucker, Paul Cornez, James Lyons, Bruce Siwy, Steve and Rene Straka, Reggie Musser, Robert Hanson, and Tom O’Toole.

 4.  
David Hufnagel-Tree Cutting Violation in Iroquois Park – Dean Snyder, Zoning Officer, reported that he received a complaint from Ms. Chigier about someone clearing brush, cutting trees, and constructing a road in Iroquois Park.  Mr. Snyder investigated the complaint and found that a large amount of brush had been removed, trees were cut down, trees were damaged, and a road was made through Iroquois Park.  During this walkthrough investigation, Mr. Snyder notice that there was an excavator with Hufnagel Excavating location at Iroquois 115, which had a thumb control on the bucket for removing the trees and also the road that was constructed also lead up to this excavator.

Miscoe stated that the Borough did receive a letter from Ms. Chigier and Dan Kaltenbaugh and he proceeded to read them into the record.


Mrs. Hufnagel stated that ignorance is not an excuse, but they have lived at the lake for nine (9) years and they never wanted to decrease someone’s value of their property or take away the natural beauty of the park.   There where and there still are a number of dead trees in the park and on their property; they did not cut any good trees.  As for the road, there was an existing path; it was just overgrown with trees and brush.  All they were trying to do was to make the park more presentable.  Most of the families that use the park all have children and there was a big concern with all those dead trees and the danger that they present to everyone.  The Hufnagels’ were not aware that they needed a permit to cut down dead trees and to clear the brush, they know that now.  They are sorry that Ms. Chigier feels that way, but they have spoken with her, and they are willing to plant trees to replace the ones that have been removed.

Miscoe made a motion to allow the Hufnagels’ to submit a retroactive tree cutting permit application because the rational for cutting the trees is a valid reason, submit letters from the majority of the property owners in Iroquois Park agreeing to the cutting of the trees, to re-plant the trees to replace those that were removed in violation as agreed to with Ms. Chigier, and to submit a letter from Ms. Chigier stating that she is satisfied.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
5.
Lee Nearhoof, Cherokee 13-Septic System Easement – Mr. Nearhoof  is requesting that a letter be sent to Jerry Mostoller, Sewage Enforcement Officer, stating that there is no problem with the placement of a septic tank 10 feet from the Cherokee 11 and Cherokee 13 property line.

According to DEP regulations (Pennsylvania Sewage Facilities Act; Title 25 Pa. Code Section 73.13) there must be a 10 foot isolation area for a septic tank from any property line, easement or right-of-way.  Currently, the Borough has a 10 foot easement from each side property line; therefore, the septic tank would need to be 20 feet from the property line.

Council agreed to reduce the side property line easement from 10feet to 5 feet.  Mr. Nearhoof must provide the Borough with a survey of the property showing exactly where the 5 foot easement will be on the side property line, the 10 foot isolation area, and where the septic tank will be located.  

Once Council has the survey, along with the meets and bounds description, Council will authorize Attorney Rullo to get that recorded.  If possible, Council would also like Attorney Rullo to include a reversionary right, that should the Borough ever need that easement back, they could reclaim it. 
 6.
Legal Report:

              A.    Karl Ocepek-Request for Boat License – McCauley made a motion that a violation of Zoning Ordinance No. 144 has probably occurred.  Dewar seconded the motion.  5 ayes, 1 abstention.  Motion carried.  Moore filed the abstention memorandum with the Borough Secretary.

       Council instructed the Borough Manager to send a letter to Mr. Ocepek informing him that in accordance with Ordinance No. 143, Article 1, Section 102F, Subsection2, Council has determined that a violation of Zoning Ordinance No. 144 has probably occurred and as a result Mr. Ocepek will be given at least fifteen (15) day’s notice to show cause to the Borough Council at a public meeting why his boat license should not be denied.

 7.
Correspondence:

 A.  U.S. Army Corps of Engineers–Public Notice for the National Park Service for the Flight 93 National Memorial – An application has been submitted for a Department of the Army Permit under the provisions of Section 404 of the Clean Water Act.  The application is the National Park Service for the Flight 93 National Memorial.  The location is an unnamed tributary to Grove Run and adjacent wetlands at the Flight 93 National Memorial, located near Shanksville for the purpose of establishing a memorial landscape.  Written statements concerning the proposed activity must be submitted in writing on or before August 26, 2009.
 8.
Committee Reports:

A. Finance Report:

       1.     Joseph Scansaroli-2009 Auditing Proposal – Dewar made a motion to appoint Joseph Scansaroli, Certified Public Accountant, as the auditing firm for Indian Lake Borough for the year 2009, for $5,500.00.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


       2.     Thomas J. Anderson & Associates-2010 MMO for Pension Plan - Dewar made a motion to accept the Financial Requirement and Minimum Municipal Obligation Budget for 2010 in the amount of $10,683.00.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


      3.      Adding Authorized Signer to Credit Card – Dewar made a motion to add Frank Moldovan as an authorized signer on the Borough’s Credit Card.  Stern seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

      4.      Donation to the Shanksville Volunteer Fire Department – Stern reported that the Indian Lake Service Corporation has agreed to make a donation to the Shanksville Volunteer Fire Department in the amount of $1,500.00.  
    
Dewar made a motion to match the funds from the Indian Lake Service Corporation and to make a donation in the amount of $1,500.00 from the Borough’s General Fund.  McCauley seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Council requested that the Borough Manager send a letter, along with the checks, to the Shanksville Volunteer Fire Department, stating that the Indian Lake Service Corporation was very generous in finding the $1,500.00 in this very tough economic time and the Borough was able to match this contribution.

B. Public Works:

                      1.   2009 Boot Allotment - McCauley made a motion that the workmen receive a boot allotment check in the amount of $100.00 per person.  Stern seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
                      2.   Peninsula Water Tank Painting Project – Council requested a proposal from CME Engineering to prepare the bid specifications and for construction monitoring for the Peninsula Water Tank Painting Project.

 C.   Environmental Report – Moore made a motion to authorize CME Engineering to initiate the engineering work associated with Phase 3 of the Dam Remediation  Project and to authorize the expenditure up to $20,000.00.  McCauley seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

D.    Sewer Report:

        1.  Appointment of Member to Sewer Committee – Miscoe made a motion to appoint Robert Hanson to the Sewer Committee.  Vogel seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.



Members of the Sewer Committee are as follows:  Michael Miscoe, Robert Vogel, and Robert Hanson.

 9.      Old Business:  
          A.  Pending GP-11 Permits – Stern requested that the Borough send a letter to the Storm water Manager of the DEP Southwest Regional Office to see if they could help to expedite these permits.  Council was in agreement.
10.     New Business:  
          A.   2009 Planning Commission Study on Needed Housing Growth and Development – Robert Hanson reviewed the study with the board.

          B.    Pine Cove Subdivision Plans – Council referred the Pine Cove Subdivision Plans to the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission for their review and recommendations. 

11.     Public Comment:
          James Lyons questioned as to who paid for the restoration of the Wetland in Calendar’s Run?  Miscoe stated that the Borough did.  James Lyons stated that the Borough was going to send letters to the adjourning property owners on Calendar’s Run, specifically those located at Shoshone, requesting that they make a contribution towards the wetland rehabilitation project.  Were those letters sent?  Council reported that these letters have not gone out yet. 
          At 10:25 P.M. an Executive Session was held to discuss personnel matters.
         At 11:00 P.M. Council returned to Regular Session.

        With no further business to discuss, Dewar moved and Moore seconded to adjourn the meeting at11:08 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.

             The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council will be held on September 9, 2009 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Manager
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